Dear HIS Community,

My name is Erin in G12 and I'm planning to organize the international day for my engagement activity for the Global politics internal assessment. I'm researching Third Culture Kids (TCKs) which refers to the children who grew up in a culture that is different from where their parents grew up. The TCKs include kids with multiple nationalities, children of immigrants, and children of foreign service officers.

The international day aims to encourage the community to have an international mindset through the exchange of culture and to educate the community on what identity means. In this international community of HIS, I thought this would be a great opportunity to get to know the culture of the community member and rethink your identity.

The international day will be held on the **8th of September**, **Wednesday** throughout the day.

On that day, I would like to ask students and faculty members to **wear traditional clothes**, which don't have to be from your culture or country. The event is also aiming to share the idea that cultural identity doesn't have to be one specific culture and I wanted this event to be an opportunity to think about the other cultures as well. If you are unable to wear traditional clothes for some reason, your attire could be flag printed T-Shirts or flag colored theme that represents your or your favorite culture. It would be much appreciated if parents could help out with getting their kids ready for the day.

Students from EC to G12 will have activities in the afternoon to get to know other cultures and reflection time to think about identity. The COVID-19 precautions will be taken during the activity such as social distancing and no food nor drink will be served. Although we were unable to invite parents this time, there will be an exhibition board at the genkan to get to learn about their culture. The video will be shared through weekly cranes as well.

Thank you for your cooperation and I will be looking forward to seeing you in a beautiful costume on that day!

Erin, G12

HISコミュニティーの皆様

12年生のErinです。私は国際政治(Global Politics)のクラスの内部評価の課題(Internal Assessment)として、インターナショナルデーを企画しています。インターナショナルデーとは、コミュニティー内で海外の文化を学び、相手の文化を認め合える国際理解の精神を奨励することで自分のアイデンティティーとは何かを考えるイベントです。

現在、外国にバックグラウンドがある子供、移民、親の仕事の関係で海外で育った子供など、親とは違う環境で成長している子供、所謂サードカルチャーキッズの存在が注目されています。そしてHISの中にもそのようなサードカルチャーキッズが多く存在しています。HISという国際的なコミュニティーの中でインターナショナルデーを開催することで、仲間の文化について学んだり、自分の文化について考える良い機会になればと思っています。

インターナショナルデーは9月8日(水)に午後のクラスを使って、アクティビティーなどを通して、文化交流をします。

当日は文化交流の一環として、生徒とスタッフの皆さんに自国の伝統衣装や国を象徴する衣装を着て来ていただきたいと考えています。またイベントの目的として、文化的アイデンティティを一つに絞らなくても良いということ、他の文化にも目を向けることとしているので、伝統衣装は自分の文化のものだけでなく、好きな国や興味がある国のものでも大丈夫です。伝統衣装が何らかの理由で着られない場合は、国旗を表す色のコーディネートなどでも構いません。

PYPの保護者の皆様はお子様の衣装の準備や着付け等をお願い致します。またSecondaryの保護者の皆様はお子様と共にご準備下さることで、ご家族のルーツや文化についてお話される、良い機会にして下されば幸いです。

ECから12年生までの生徒は、午後からはアイデンティティについて考える文化交流活動を行います。

全ての活動は新型コロナウイルス感染症対策として、マスクの着用、消毒、換気を徹底し、活動中の飲食の禁止、ソーシャルディスタンスを考慮して行われます。また今年はコロナウイルス流行の状況下であることから、保護者の皆様には残念ながらイベントに参加していただくことはできませんが、玄関に各国の文化について紹介するエキシビションボードを設置させていただく予定にしておりますので、ぜひご覧ください。また、イベントの様子を撮影したビデオと写真はCraneにて後日配信させていただきます。

いつもPTAの皆様のご協力に感謝しています。急なお願いではございますが、どうぞよろしくお願い致します。イベントの時に様々な国の素敵な衣装を見られるのを楽しみにしています。